Bear Creek Quilt Guild
Member In-Person/Zoom Meeting Minutes
The Hills Church- North Richland Hills, TX
December 14, 2021

President, Kathi Runyan, opened the meeting and welcomed everyone in person at 7:03 pm to the meeting.  There were 25 members and 1 visitor in attendance. Kathi R. reminded members that the November Member meeting minutes were in the newsletter and asked for a motion to accept.  A motion to accept the minutes was made by Kyle Mills, seconded by Nancy Carr, and motion passed.  
 
Treasurer’s Report: Kyle Mills reported $346.00 income, $151.29 in expenses, for a net of $194.71 for last month.  Additionally, one of the veterans who received a Quilt of Valor last month donated $250.00 to the Guild.
 
2nd VP Report:  Aleta Mayrose reported that January’s speaker will be Ann Cardon presenting her program, Dating Fabric by Color, and February’s speaker is Amy Hurst with her presentation on Wool, and her workshop on Wool Applique.  
 
Old/New Business:
Kathi Runyan reported that beginning with the January 18, 2022, General Member meeting, we will meet in a new location.  The new location will be at the Bessie Mitchell House in Grapevine, at the Botanical Gardens.  Doors will open at 6:30 pm, and we must be cleared out by 9:30pm. There is ample parking on the side of the building.  Since we are only allowed to meet once a month at the Bessie Mitchell house, Kathi and Aleta are looking to find locations for future workshops to be held.  More to follow.
Representing the guild, Aleta Mayrose honored Kathi Runyan for her year of service, and presented her with gift cards from the guild.  Aleta thanked everyone who contributed.  Kathi thanked everyone for her gifts.
 
Committee Reports:  None
Installation of the 2022 Bear Creek Quilt Guild Board of Officers was officiated by Nancy Carr, Past President.   
Show and Tell items were presented.
Holiday Game/Fabric exchange program commenced.
 
The next BCQG member meeting is scheduled for January 18, 2022, at 7pm, at the Bessie Mitchell House.
The next BCQG Board meeting is scheduled for January 4, 2022, at 6:30pm via Zoom.
Meeting adjourned at 8:05 pm.
Respectfully submitted by Kathy Longo, BCQG Secretary
Note: There was no Board Meeting in December 2021.
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

